Town of Shelby Planning Board Minutes
November 3, 2020
Kirk Myhill Chairperson
Teresa Wilkins
Larry Hill
Jerry Velesko

Roger Wilkins

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Chairperson Kirk Myhill. Minutes from the October 6, 2020
planning board meeting were read. Larry Hill moved to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Jerry
Velesko, motion passed. Minutes from the October 6, 2020 public hearing were read. Roger Wilkins
moved to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Jerry Velesko, motion passed.

Old Business:
Junkyard proposed regulations to be carried over to the next meeting.
New Business

Bill Keppler asked to address the board members on a proposed project for Forrestel Farm Hunting
Preserve. He discussed the possibility of creating a Sporting Clay Course on the property. They would
gather at horse farm and then course would be on the Hunting preserve. He would run the course 12
months out of the year Wednesday thru Sunday hours 9-5. Would like to make it a destination for
sporting clay enthusiasts and have tournaments. It would be an Outdoor Recreational Facility and
would require a special use permit. Clubhouse would be in Hamlet, so Kurt will check with the town
lawyer to confirm clarification if can be done there. He doesn’t have a time-line for the project, he is
waiting on answers from us to see if allowable.

Training — Kurt is still waiting for answers from the County. The town attorney thinks should still do 4
hours a year. There are courses offered online through NY State website.

Next meeting is January 5, 2021.

Respectively submitted,

Teresa Wilkins

Secretary



